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Mayors Message – Summer in Cache Valley has 

been a warm one this year.  Many of you have cooled 

off at our splash pad at Salt Hollow Park, which water is 

re-cycled into our irrigation system.  You may have spent 

time at Hyrum Reservoir boating, canoeing, swimming, 

or fishing.  Our canyon properties are a wonderful place 

to escape the heat while picnicking and playing at the 

park, or camping in one of our three campgrounds.  

However you are spending your summer, I hope you are 

enjoying it!  

Hyrum City’s pressurized irrigation system provides 

secondary water to over 2,100 homes and properties within the city.  The 

main goal of the irrigation department is to utilize the existing water supply in 

the best way possible to conserve water and yet provide the citizens of 

Hyrum with adequate supply.  The irrigation ponds are filled from water 

shares the City owns in several irrigation and canal companies.  One million 

gallons of reclaimed water from our waste water treatment facility is put into 

the system daily. Because of the water shortage this year we are 

occasionally running two wells to supplement water to the system.  The 

council has placed some restrictions on watering.  There will be no watering 

on Mondays from 6:00 a.m. until Tuesdays at 6:00 a.m., to conserve water 

and allow the irrigation ponds to fill. Failure to comply with the water 

restrictions will result in a warning first, second time a ticket, third time a ticket 

and loss of water privileges.  Please be water smart, for watering guides and 

tips visit www.slowtheflow.org and www.conservewater.utah.gov. 

I want to thank our City Council, City Youth Council, City Employees, Hyrum 

Fire Department, Hyrum Saddle Club, Cache Sun & Show Runners, and many 

volunteers for a wonderful July 4th Celebration.  Hyrum is a great place to 

live! 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 

 

Cabin Candy Store - The cabin candy store located just west of the 

Hyrum Library is open Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 

4:00 p.m.  The last day the cabin candy store will be open for the summer is 

Saturday, August 22nd.    
 

National Night Out Against Crime – Hyrum will be hosting the 

annual National Night Out Against Crime on Tuesday, August 4th at 6:30 p.m. 

on the City Square in conjunction with many communities across Utah and 

the United States.  National Night Out, a yearlong community building 

campaign, is designed to: 1) heighten crime prevention awareness, 2) 
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generate support for, and participation in, local anticrime programs, 3) 

strengthen neighborhood spirit and police-community partnerships, and 4) 

send a message to criminals letting them know that neighborhoods are 

organized and fighting back. 

 

Hyrum will be providing free hamburgers as well as hosting various law 

enforcement groups as well as other community service providers.  These 

groups will have information available as well as demonstrations.  The Life 

Flight helicopter will also be landing at the baseball field just behind the city 

office building. 

 

Street Trees – Hyrum City would like to encourage residents 

to take pride in city park strips.  Please keep grass and weeds 

cut, also trim trees to at least 8 feet above sidewalks.  If you are 

interested in any service projects, please contact Hyrum City. 

 

Hyrum City’s Grand Marshal 2015 *Nancy Brown Allen* - 
Hyrum’s Grand Marshal Nancy Brown Allen was born in Hyrum and except 

for a little time has lived in Hyrum her whole life.  For 46 years Nancy has 

worked in retail grocery stores, 25 years at Allen Mercantile and 21 years at 

South Cache Market and Ridley’s Family Market.  Nancy has taken what 

most would consider a job and turned it into true happiness; not only for 

herself, but for the many people she has come in contact with everyday over 

the years.  Nancy takes joy in watching children who have come to the 

grocery stores as babies and now have grown and started families of their 

own. 

 

Throughout her career she has helped those people who were no longer 

able to get to the grocery store, by spending her lunch hour delivering their 

necessities to them their own homes.  Nancy is always sincerely concerned 

about others and always greets everyone with a smile. 

 

Nancy has five children, seven grandchildren, and one soon to be two great 

grandchildren.  Nancy’s parents were Courtney and Helen Brown. 

 

Hyrum City’s Distinguished Citizen 2015 *Lloyd Hall* – In 

November, of 1935, Lloyd was born a block south of the Hyrum City Square.  

At age 18, Lloyd enlisted in the Military for two years serving in California, and 

Oklahoma, and was trained in firing artillery.  Following his discharge he lived 

a short time in California where he met and married Judy.  They both agreed 

that there was no better place to raise children than in Hyrum, Utah.  So, 

shortly after returning to Hyrum, Lloyd purchased and operated a barber 

shop located here on Main Street in the 1960’s.  After operating that barber 

shop for six years, Lloyd sold it and set up a new shop located on the back 

of his home.  During this same time he went to work full time at E.A. Millers 

while continuing his barbering at his Hyrum home which he continues to do 

even today.  Lloyd worked 34 years at the beef packing plant training and 

positively influencing thousands of people regarding priorities in life and the 

development of a sound work ethic.  Lloyd has given over 20,000 haircuts in 

the City of Hyrum, many to lifelong friends.  He enjoys providing a service and 

the social aspects of cutting hair.  Imagine the political and social problems 

solved over the past 55 years in Lloyd’s Barber Shop.  Lloyd’s love has always 

 

 

 

 

 

City Offices 

83 West Main 

245-6033 

Hours: 

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

After Hours Emergencies: 

Electric 881-0563 

Water 994-0582 

www.hyrumcity.com 

Court 

83 West Main 

245-0114 

Hours: 

Monday 

12 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday 12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Arraignments 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Wednesday – Friday 

1 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Library 

50 West Main 

245-6411 

Hours: 

Monday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Tuesday – Friday 12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Museum 

50 West Main 

245-0208 

Hours: 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Saturday 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Senior Center 

695 East Main 

245-3570 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

Animal Control 

245-9060 

City Shop 

90 North 100 West 

245-6481 

Emergency 

911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 

753-7555 

Fire Station 

245-7634 

City of Logan - Environmental 

716-9755 (garbage) 

Post Office 

245-6071 

Sewer Plant 

245-3123 

Hyrum State Park 

245-6866 

 
 



been the outdoors and our local mountains.  As a young man he traveled the trails on horses he trained 

and raised.  He has since traded horses in for his ATV. He always enjoys riding with family and friends.  

Lloyd has emulated and instilled in his children the values of hard work, education, relationships, and 

service to others.  He continues to practice these values himself in caring for Judy who suffered a stroke 

18 months ago.  Lloyd has three children and nine grandchildren.  Lloyd has always been connected 

to people… he is personable, and well respected by all that know him.  His family and friends, love and 

respect him for the lifetime example of service to God, family, country and community. 

 

Library News – Summer reading has come to an end.  It was an exciting program with 

firemen, search and rescue team, craft days, story times, movie days, popcorn days, pool party, and 

much more.  Thanks to all who helped us organize, conduct, and present the different activities.  A 

special thanks to our library board members, our great fire chief Kevin Maughan and to Cache 

County's Search and Rescue Volunteer, Bryce Berry and his service dog, Tippy, who the children 

loved.  Big thanks to Hyrum's Dr. Guymon of Guymon Orthodontics for providing popcorn for our 

popcorn days.   We appreciate all the support from our local businesses.  Keep reading.....you'll be 

glad you did. 

 

August is a good time to look for any overdue or lost library items.  Please take a few minutes to look 

through your house and return any that may be overdue.  There currently are several hundred items 

overdue, so if they are returned, other patrons will be able to check them out. 

 

Welcome to our newest library board member, Janae Langford of Hyrum.  Just for everyone's 

information, our library board chair is Laura Coleman of Nibley and secretary is Julie Hutchinson from 

Wellsville.  We appreciate the great support from our surrounding cities. 

 

The library said good-bye to Abigail Barney, who left for school, but welcomes Emily Coltrin as the new 

director of the Hyrum Library.  Emily has been with the library for five years and is excited to begin this 

new adventure. 

 

There are lots of new books, audio books, DVDs and CDs at the library.  Come check out all the new 

arrivals that are now on the shelves. We still have bricks to sell.  Let's finish off that second donor 

wall!!  $100 tax deductible for your very own personalized brick. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon excluding 

Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. The cost is $3. ALL seniors are 

welcome.   

Mondays – Pool & Quilting. 

Tuesdays – Game Day. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

5 The Winder Family. 

12 Summer Party LUAU, raffle tickets & costume prizes. $4 Please RSVP early. 

19 Pianist, Linda Wentz.  

26 Violinist, Anjeannette Leishman. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

6-7 Pickleville overnight trip. 

13 Sweet Peas Trip to Joanie’s cabin. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m.   

August 3 Tuacahn Trip money due. 

10 Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m. 

  11 TIP CLASS, 11:00 a.m. 

  28-29 Park City/Heber overnight trip.  Please sign-up. 

If you have trip or program suggestions, we would love you to share your ideas with us. 


